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DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

January 23, 2005

6:02 P.M. – Janet N. opened Meeting with a quiet time, AA preamble read, Serenity Prayer and introductions. 2 new first time attendees –Debbie G. & Peggy D. Anniversaries – Steve-22 yrs, Darwin 15 yrs, and Steve 2 yrs. 44 in attendance.

Secretary’s Report – Minutes from December 26, 2004 were approved. Minutes will now be posted on the website at www.district10nia.org for downloading.

Secretary’s report reviewed and approved by majority vote.

Treasurer’s Report – Our treasurers transition meeting was cancelled due to weather. We will finish in the coming month. Steve is deciding if our current bank is suitable for his location. If he changes he will consider finding a bank with many branches through out Lake County, so future treasurers won’t run into this situation. We sent $1,000.00 to GSO or World Services, the remainders of expenses were routine.

District 10 checking:

Beginning Balance

$3,899.00

Income



$ 377.00

Expenses


(1286.32)

Ending Balance

$2,989.68

District 10 Reserve Savings
$1,461.09

Treasurer’s report reviewed and approved by majority vote.

DCM/ALT DCM Report - DCM Report

Welcome to anyone here for their first GSR meeting.  I’d like to start by telling you that as DCM, I am here to facilitate the GSR meeting, and carry the collective group conscience of the District to the area committee.  I will keep the GSR’s informed about Conference activities as well as Area activities as I become aware of them.

I attended the Winter Committee meeting on January 8th.  At this meeting it was decided that the area would hold a special assembly on February 26 in Sycamore.  I brought flyers with maps.  This assembly is being held to discuss the tabled items at the Winter Assembly.  Please pick up the flyer along with the letter from our chair describing items that are on the agenda.  The assembly will be preceded by a GSR workshop.  Registration is at 9am, Workshop begins at 10am.  The assembly will begin after lunch.    This is a great opportunity for the GSR to review their duties, and then put them into action at the assembly.  Please plan on attending.

One of the items Cheryl and I discussed is holding a quarterly committee meeting within our District prior to the Area Assembly.  I will be contacting the chairs and their alternates with a time and place for this meeting.  It will be an informal meeting to share information and/or ask questions.   

I am looking forward to serving you for the next 2 years.  

In Service

Janet N.

ALT DCM – Cheryl V: Would like to get job descriptions from all committees together. GSR contact committee will start again in March, if anyone interested please see Cheryl.

Plan to co-ordinate with the workshop committee and looking forward to a great year.

Directory – John B.:  New directories are in back. Please take them to your groups. Let me know of any changes as I learn more about this position.

Answering Service – Eileen R.: Calls to the answering service were lighter than normal for the past month, which seems a little unusual considering the holiday season. Nevertheless, we always want to be there to provide help and information to those who need us. Between December 20, 2004 and January 17, 2005 there were a total of 78 calls.

Meeting Information
33

Other Areas/Districts
12

Alanon


4

NA


1

Misc


4

HU/Wr #/ NOT
10

12th step

14

Jack had trouble with the answering service that they did not have the correct information of their group and individual members. Eileen said that she would talk to the service and get the problem corrected.

Treatment Facilities – Scott S.: Christine and I have discussed how best the Treatment Facility Committee may serve District 10, and have decided to focus on the “Bridging the Gap” concept.  Specifically, we envision client packages tailored to District 10 resources distributed to the treatment facilities located within District 10.


These client packages will include District 10 meeting directories, various AA pamphlets, a small Big Book and a roster of willing sponsors from within the District.

The roster of sponsors will be volunteers from our meetings within the district.  Of necessity, those desiring to sponsor alcoholics coming from treatment facilities will have to authorize a phone number for use on the roster.  Alternatively, my phone number will be on the roster, and I can put alcoholics in touch with a sponsor in close proximity.

We will work with Gloria to purchase the materials for the packages, and we ask GSRs to solicit volunteer sponsors from their respective groups.  Please provide prospective sponsors’ names and contact information to either Christine or I at:

Howunusual4today@hotmail.com
heimanchristine@yahoo.com 


We intend to have the first installment of packages in place prior to the next District meeting.

Public Information – Carmela R.: Getting workbooks for PI position and also working with other PI chairs to get ideas.

CPC – Pete C.: Not present. No report.

Grapevine – Kathy S.: Keep supporting grapevine and suggest at your groups to get the grapevine.

Literature – Gloria P.: Present. No report.

Corrections – Lynn B.: Planning on workshop “ Keep to the service “ Going to order lots of literature and enthused to get volunteers. Always looking for volunteers at the jail. We are filling the pods every week and could always use more Big Books.

Newsletter – John C.: Pat and I would like to resurrect a newsletter project that was briefly discussed last year but never begun. T better help members understand what we do in district service, it was suggested that each committee chair write a brief article for Conscious Contact. This would be just a few sentences to describe what the committee does and how to contact and work with that committee. Pat will be contacting the chairs to build a schedule for the contributions. Please understand that this should not involve a lot of the committee members’ time or effort, and we’ll take care of the editing. The main purpose is to explain what we do and encourage participation in district service.

The 2005 Conscious Contact deadlines for submitting contributions are:

Jan. 19 Feb. 23 Mar. 23 Apr. 20 May 18 Jun. 22

Jul. 20 Aug. 24 Sep. 21 Oct. 19 Nov. 16 Dec. 14

As we mentioned last month, all Conscious Contact questions and submissions may be sent to newsletter@district10nia.org
John & Pat

Archives – Kathy P.: Not present. No report.

Special Needs – Susan S.: Received misc items in Braille from John B. If anyone needs sp needs materials please contact Susan. Need volunteers to bring meetings to people with special needs. Has list of signed meetings, please bring back to groups.

Events – Jill T.: Getting together ideas about upcoming events. Bill- possible other locations for Fall Breakfast?

Web Site – Joe M.: From 12/15 – 1/21 over 12,000 hits on site, usually 8,500. Putting clipboard on web in near future.

G.S.R. Contact Committee – Cheryl V.:  Starting again in March.

G.S.R. Reports – Carmela. Thurs night southsiders are having their 3rd annual breakfast at Whitney’s at 8am on Feb 12th tickets are $9… show up at the door and have breakfast and hear a spiritual speaker- Carmela (
Old Business - 

2005 Spring Conference
March 4-6, 2005 Lincolnshire Marriott Resort



-35 people at last committee meeting; please mention at meetings



-There will be a round table discussion about the General Service Conf.



-1 signer is confirmed for conf. But need another, if anyone knows of a 

  signer, please contact Susan S.

-Need more volunteers for hospitality slots.


-Next planning meeting is February 13 at 4pm at Lincolnshire Marriott 


   then the last meeting will be Feb 27 at 1pm also at the hotel. 

           Chair for hosting Summer NIA Assembly, June 11



-Scott S. volunteered to chair.



--Need additional volunteers to help Scott


Nominations for Alt CPC 



Please bring back to your groups that the district is looking to fill this 



Open position.


“ How to make a 12th step call “ workshop update



Need volunteers and also a facilities location

** Amendment for Old Business—


Donation to Area 20 as suggested from Rick T.



Service area 20 needs money. Motion made to send $1,000 to area 20. 


after much discussion, Question called. Tabled till next month. Motion 


motion withdrawn, but asked to please bring back to groups about 


sending contribution to the area. Suggested that treasurer possibly put


in budget quarterly to have contribution to area.


New Business



-Form a committee to write a District 10 Service Guidelines-



Cheryl V. suggested to form a “ mini committee “ to help write 



guidelines. Date set for February 20th. Rick T. has stack of material


available for all 13 positions.


Set-up & Take down responsibility



Need group to set up 45 min before tradition meeting. Please bring


back to groups to help in set up and take down at CLC.

Note***


District will donate $20 per month to the Lake County Health Department as 

requested by CLC for rent. Excess intake funds will go to supply coffee & misc.

Motion made to close at 7:28pm

Submitted by Bob W.

January 23, 2005

